
ALL SAINTS   
Class 1: George     Class 2:  Ayden      Class 3:  Noah      Class 4  Mya 
 

Badges:  
 

Headteacher awards:  Matilda H, Sebastian B, Gilbert D, Beau B, Pixie U, Emilia P, Felicity S 
 

 

25th November 2022 

 NEEDWOOD 
Class 1:  Paige   Class 2: Joey       Class 3  Ella R  
 

Badges:  
 

Headteacher awards:  Henrietta W, Harrison L, Annabel C, Paige F, Dillon S, William C 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
This is the last newsletter before December!  Where has the year gone?  The children in both schools 
are busy learning songs, readings and parts for the various concerts, plays and services coming up 
soon.  Please check you have the dates of all of our events, and I hope you are able to join us for as 
many of them as possible! 
 
Good luck to the Year 6 children from both schools who are representing us at the JTMAT Christmas 
Concert on Thursday the 1

st
 December, at John Taylor High School.   

 
Well done to the athletics teams from both schools, who took part in the indoor athletics competition 
this week. 
 
Finally, I hope many of our All Saints parents will be able to join us next Friday, firstly for Christingle 
and Carols, then back at school for the PTA Christmas Market. 
 
Have a great weekend, 
 
Best Wishes 
Mr Baxter 

 Joshua S (Green Star) 

 ALL SAINTS 
 

CLASS 1   -  93% 
 

CLASS 2   -  96% 
 

CLASS 3   -   100% 
 

CLASS 4   -  93% 

NEEDWOOD 

 
CLASS 1  -  97% 

 
CLASS 2  -  93% 

 
CLASS 3  -  89% 

WELL DONE EVERYONE 

ATTENDANCE  

Poppy R, Sami K-G, Charlie S  (Red Star) Phoebe L (Bronze Star) 

Albert S (Bronze Star) 



 
 

 
     

DIARY 

 
 
CHRISTINGLE 
We look forward to our Christingle and Carol service in Church on Friday 
2

nd
 December for Rangemore and Friday 9

th
 December for Needwood.  

 
Please can we ask all children to bring in an orange and sweets/dried fruit from home 
to make their Christingles on this day.  
 
Please can the orange and sweets be brought into school in a sealable bag             
(e.g sandwich bag) with your child’s name on it (on the Thursday before). 
  
Thank you for your support. 
 
 
 
 
 
NEEDWOOD - DONATIONS 
 
Mini Marathon                                              £1062.16  (towards new outdoor play sheds) 
Dress Down Day Commonwealth Games   £50.90 
Book Fair raised                                          £656.70. 
 
Well done everyone! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

1.12.22 YR 6—JTMAT CONCERT 

1.12.22 ORANGE AND SWEETS INTO SCHOOL 
FOR CHRISTINGLE 

1.12.22 CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON 

2.12.22 
2.00 pm 

CHRISTINGLE / CAROL SERVICE CHURCH 

2.12.22 
3.00 pm 

PTA CHRISTMAS MARKET 
CHRISTMAS CLOTHING SWAP SHOP 

13.12.22 
9.30 am 
2.00 pm 

KS1 AND RECEPTION NATIVITY PLAY 
SCHOOL HALL 

14.12.22 CHRISTMAS LUNCH 

15.12.22 WEAR CHRISTMAS JUMPER  

15.12.22 PANTOMIME ENRICHMENT DAY 

16.12.22 FINAL WORSHIP 

30.11.22 SLEEPING BEAUTY PANTOMIME IN 
SCHOOL. 

30.11 
4 PM 

CHRISTMAS LIGHT SWITCH ON IN         
VILLAGE  

1.12.22 JTMAT CONCERT 

9.12.22 
1.45 PM 

CHRISTINGLE/CAROLSERVICE CHURCH 

9.12.22 PTA XMAS FUN—AFTER SCHOOL 

12.12.22 BOOGIE WOOGIE NATIVITY -  
PERFORMANCES AT 1.30PM AND 5.30PM  

13.12.22 CHRISTMAS LUNCH   

15.12.22 ENRICHMENT DAY 

15.12.22 NW PTA CHRISTMAS DISCO 3.30—5.30 

      ALL SAINTS         NEEDWOOD 



 
 
 

 
 
This week our Forest School session was at 
the Deer Park in Hoar Cross.  Paddy Prince, one of the local land owners, so very kindly allows our 
children to visit the working farm and see behind the scenes.  The children’s first port of call, af-
ter dipping their wellies in disinfectant, to keep the shed free from any germs, was to see the new 
born calves.  The children loved to see them up so close and some even decided to allow them to 
suck their fingers, as a couple were only a few days old and were being weaned onto the bot-
tle.  Quite a messy experience but a lot of fun too!  
  
Next stop was the milking parlour and the children were fascinated to see how the cows were fed 
whilst they were being milked.  Everyone was respectful and interested and asked lots of             
interesting questions.  They were a credit to the school and to their parents.  
  
Later they went into the room where all the milk is stored awaiting collection.  The farm has 
around 100 cows and they are milked twice a day.  Muller collects the milk, around 3,500 litres  
daily and it goes to be processed into yogurts and milk for Tesco.  Paddy spoke about milk being a 
‘super food’ and how good it is for you.  Full fat milk is extremely beneficial to growing bones and 
despite most people’s perception of it being ‘bad’ for you has only 2 % fat and could almost be     
described as a ‘super food’ as it provides virtually all the nutrients you need  The children learnt 
that the cows drank approximately 40 litres of water a day. 
  
On the way to see the older cows, they passed the hopper where the cow feed was kept and into 
the silage barn.  Paddy spoke about this year’s shortage as they were only able to make one cut this 
year because of the weather.  Once into the barn where the cows are kept during the bad weather 
they were shown where they slept, the salt bricks they licked and explained how this area was 
cleaned three times a day.  Certainly a very busy day running a farm where their day starts at 5.00 
am. 
  
At the end of the tour the children were taken to the forest walk and allowed a bit of running and 
some jumping into puddles. 
  
Another fabulous day. 
  
Please note there will not be a session next week as it is pantomime afternoon. 



 
 



 
 

 ONLINE SAFETY 



Disclaimer: We are proud to have a newsletter which shares information with you for our parish, village, WI, social club, Rascals and our local communities. We do try to vet all items which go into 

School information can be provided in different languages, large print, simple text only or Braille.  
Please speak to Mr Baxter if you have a particular requirement. 

   
 COMMUNITY 

THE BIG SWITCH ON 

SAVE THE DATE 

4TH DECEMBER 2022 

Come along and join us for the big switch on 
of our Community Christmas Tree  at 6pm on  
Sunday 4

th
 December at Tatenhill Village Hall. 

The Village Hall  will be open from 4pm  
onwards for the creation of Christmas  
baubles and writing letters to Santa.  
 
Colour in your own bauble and add it to the 
tree. There will also be the  opportunity to write 
a letter to Santa and get a reply from the North 
Pole. (small charge). 
 
We will have free refreshments including soft 
drinks, mulled wine and mince pies.  
 
Bring your friends,  family, children and 
grandchildren. Children of all ages are  
welcome as long as they bring a responsible 
adult with them.  


